Town of Cornish Selectmen's Meeting October 30, 2013

Vinal Pendexter, Nancy Perkins, and Dan Sherman were present for the meeting.

Minutes of October 16th meeting, Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants reviewed and signed.

Riverfront drive paving work has been competed and came in under the estimate.

The Sewer District will be invited to next meeting to discuss an invoice they feel is the town's responsibility and talk about what is on the Geo. Wood lot.

A salesman asked if he could provide a 15-minute assessment of our current phone system. He proposes he can install a replacement phone system, including the cost of the service, at what we are currently paying. Discussion followed – no motion to proceed.

The criminal mischief hearing for the damage to the ball fields was held Tuesday. The settlement consists of 8 months deferred disposition of \$1,000 payable directly to the District Attorney, then to the town as restitution and plaintiff is banned from the ball fields unless a child is participating in a sport.

An 801A and 801B for CN Brown personal property tax reimbursement was signed.

The Recycling Committee requested approval to spend \$45.00 from Recycling Account to insert promotional flyers into the Shopping Guide. Motion made to approve their request. Seconded and approved.

Matt Bennett's request for Tiger Den to meet at the fire station only involves 2 kids. Motion made to allow them to use the same conference room as the Bear Den while they are meeting. Seconded and approved.

Topics discussed at the 4 Town Selectmen and Rescue Meetings on October 28 and also the 5 Town Selectmen Meeting on October 23 presented by Dan and Nancy to update Vinal.

Nancy met with Nate Carpenter then spoke with the Football Boosters. The Boosters will manage the 5 potential students cleaning the fire department for credit towards their Community Service Program.

Mark Call spoke with Nancy and asked she relay to Vinal and Dan that Call's Enterprise is not getting involved in the Veteran's Monument Project, they are very supportive of the Selectmen, and told Calista Cross they will not put the monument at the shopping center. They do not want the liability and feel it is not the right place for the monument.

Clark Insurance provided the guidelines to be followed for insurance coverage of fund raising events/efforts of the Cornish Fairgrounds Advisory Board at the fairground. Selectmen and a representative from Clark Insurance will attend the December 5th meeting of the group to review and discuss the guidelines.

Town of Cornish Selectmen's Meeting October 30, 2013

The Planning Board will meet and review the Shoreland Zoning Map and compile a list of changes or corrections to be made. Once the list is done a meeting will be scheduled with O'Donnell Mapping.

The Parking Ordinance is to be reviewed by MMA Legal and SMRPC for their input.

The ATTAR Engineering, Inc. drawings discussed. To date the drawings have not been approved as ready to go out to bid. A follow up to see if Bob Sturgeon has reviewed the most recent response to questions posed will be done.

The sand and salt shed foundation repair has been completed. Dan questioned the location that the pilasters were placed, away from the corner of the foundation, to redistribute the stress on the foundation.

MMA Legal's response to determine Exempt status of the property purchased by Bonney Memorial Library requires selectmen meet to discuss differing interpretations. Nancy asked for a trigger to review Exempt properties each April 1st to determine their status and make changes where required.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendexter

Daniel Sherman

Nancy S. Perkins

Nancy S. Perkins